Patient Representative Group – Tuesday 3rd June 2013

Present:
Mike
Rosalie
Jackie
Anne
Eileen
Kath   Geoff     Maxine 

Apologies:
Becky 


	Agenda Items
	Outcomes
	Actions

	Minutes Last Meeting
	Minutes of the last meeting agreed.  Update NHS 111 Cumbria we were one of the last counties in England to adopt this – it failed miserably.  There wasn’t enough manpower to cope with this.  Here in Cumbria we have a pretty robust service with CHOC (Cumbria Health On-Call) which is much better service than elsewhere in the country – this is voluntarily manned by local GP’s with less than 20% input from locums & overseas GP’s.  A&E stats locally are significantly lower than they were in previous years.
	

	Aims of Group
	The group has been running for just over one year, we feel that there has been a valuable input from the group during this time and appreciate all the time & effort people have put in.  Do you want to continue another year with the group & how do you feel about increasing membership.
All members happy to continue but would like to become more involved with helping the practice.  It was agreed that we should increase the membership to 10 & try to attract younger members.  We will advertise in-house for new members and on the website.  Continue to meet quarterly and workshops in-between.  All 7 members present wanted to be re-elected and appoint another 3 members.
The group felt empowered with this information that they had gleaned from attending the meetings & wanted to help the Practice more with areas such as access, complaints and they also are keen to liaise with one and other – Mike has offered to set up a web chat group for the members everyone was happy to sign up for this.  Can you email Mike with your email details.
The group are happy to help out with keeping patients informed.

Surgery Complaints – Geoff was keen to share these with the group to receive their views, we will anonymise the complaints so that are not identifiable to the patient & we will develop a sub group to discuss the complaints.

Geoff mentioned the possibility of meeting up with other local groups, Maxine is the chair of the local Practice Manager’s forum Geoff wants her to discuss this at the next meeting & bring the groups together to discuss local issues & practices issues.  It would also be worthwhile utilising Health Watch.  The group are keen to learn more about the internal setup of the Practice & keen to be involved in the wider picture of the locality.
We agreed that Maxine would feed this back to the PM Forum.

	Mike

Maxine

	Practice News
	Dr Whitehead is leaving the practice at the end of July to pursue other interests; she will be very sorely missed.  She has really enjoyed her time at Risedale Surgery.
This leaves us with a problem we will need to recruit new Partner.  We need to put out an advert asap in the British Medical Journal and on the local NHS job shop.  Dr Gupta who is currently working for us as a salaried GP will become a Partner in August – ideally we want to keep 4 GP’s.  We will need to close the practice list until this is resolved – group agreed to this.
There are current recruitment problems in Cumbria, there are other possibilities Nurse Practitioner as an option or we could merge with another practice.

Basically today we are wanting your input in looking at the advertisements that we have with us today, can you advise us in any way would you like to be involved with the recruitment process?

Eileen mentioned that BAE never have problems recruiting people to work in Furness – she still has contacts in HR & will ask for their advice & ask them to review the advert.  She also has contacts with Furness Enterprise.

New vaccines are being launched this year – shingles 70+, rotavirus for new babies, nasal flu vaccine for children & there is a campaign to catch-up the MMR vaccine.

New campaign was launched earlier this year for NHS Health Check – helping to prevent heart disease, stroke, diabetes, kidney disease & dementia developing.  Evidence shows that taking action to adopt a healthier lifestyle can help to recduce your risk of developing dementia as well as other vascular conditions.
 Cumbria CCG recognises that in order to deliver the improvements we need across the whole health and social care system we need a strong and vibrant primary care base. We are in the process of developing a strategy for primary care, A Better Way of Working, which recognises the importance of supporting today’s work while enabling the evolution that must take place to meet tomorrow’s challenges. As part of the CCGs approach to developing primary care, it is supporting a new development The Cumbria Learning and Improvement Collaborative (CLIC), which will be a learning vehicle to facilitate developments and shared learning across health and social care and is a key component of this Local Incentive Scheme. 

One element of the primary care strategy is the investment in primary care that will occur through the new Local Incentive Scheme described in this document. This is a rolling three year incentive scheme, to give some certainty to practices regarding funding and is designed to be flexible enough to meet the needs of different practices while ensuring that as a Cumbria wide community we move together in the same direction.   

 The LIS comprises of 4 core areas, which are mandatory to be eligible for payment and 2 optional areas (new ones will be added in future years) which build on the previous work to date and align to the strategic approach outlined above. The 4 core areas will run over the full 3 years lifespan of the LIS and metrics will be utilised that reflect each practices’ individual starting points/baselines and facilitate demonstrable improvement in quality over the 3 year period
CQC - The Care Quality Commission is the new health and social care regulator for England. They look at the joined up picture of health and social care. Their aim is to ensure better care for everyone in hospital, in a care home and at home. 
· High quality care - by high quality care, they mean care that:

· is safe 

· has the right outcomes, including clinical outcomes (i.e. do people get the right treatment and are they well cared for?) 

· is a good experience for the people who use it, their carers and their families 

· helps to prevent illness, and promotes healthy, independent living. 

· is available to those who need it when they need it; and 

· provides good value for money 
	

	Review Patient Survey
	Everyone was happy with the patient survey we need to look at doing another later in the year.  
	

	AOB
	Antibiotics – we are the 3rd highest prescriber’s of antibiotics in Cumbria – due to this public health are engaging with us to review what we are doing & how they can help.  We will also be meeting with the local pharmacies Boots Risedale & Murray Roose Road.  We will be targeting Over 65’s children & people with respiratory problems.
Mike has finished the Patient Information Leaflet – this is really good many thanks for your help Mike.
Date & Time next meeting - Tue
	


